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Nainan Desai, Kebreab Ghebremichael, Barbara Bushnell, Chris Marks (Alternate), Robin Rives, Gviana
Goldberg, Caroline Yuan, and Harold Bower (Chair)

deGYF Raymond Mensah, George Philippidis, Drew Templeton, Brian Mwaliko (Alternate) Marco
Terron-Barretto, Roberto Velasco, and Melody Rainey (Observer).

KdeGalGa:e* Gidi Hendrix (Observer)

8406+ KAEGT ZT ZE8YGEE

The previous meeting minutes for the meeting held October 19, 2018 were voted and approved. All
meeting minutes are posted for the public at http://www.usf.edu/student-affairs/green-energy-
fund/meetings/minutes.aspx.

8SYAYDSAl hDEAIG
Due to the absence of the Director of SA&SS RMD, the financial budget was not produced.

Foundation Funds balance:
590077 (Student Green Energy Operating fund) - $61
590082 (Carbon Offset Fund) - $939.47

WZdiED ZWWGYH
None.
*Due to a lack of student quorum, those in attendance decided to proceed with business under the
understanding that the request would be sent via email for email vote.
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Three student members have joined the SGEF Council.
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This project will place recycling signage on bins across campus. The signage will clearly display
what can and can’t be recycled, will display a Green Fact to encourage recycling, and will brand
USF’s recycling program as “Recycle-a-Bull”. This will help to standardize USF’s recycling program
and will engage students by facilitating an interest in recycling. We currently have very high
contamination rates across campus due to a lack of conformity among our bins. This project will
will encourage students to more actively and properly recycle.

The signage will encourage increased recycling across campus. This will ultimately help to reduce
the amount of garbage being produced, which may help to lower waste disposal costs in the
future. Additionally, the signage will facilitate a recycling culture on campus, which will help to
reduce waste production, littering and associated cleanup costs. This project will not require



